Meetings of the County Council - Evacuation in Emergency

Although it is very unlikely that there will be a fire, or any other emergency, on the day of a
meeting of the County Council, it remains a possibility that such an emergency will arise. The
following guidance notes are intended to assist Members of the Council and the public to evacuate
the building safely, in such circumstances.

The Council Chamber, and the associated Public Gallery, pose a number of difficulties for
rapid evacuation in an emergency, not least being the considerable number of people who can be in
the Chamber and the Gallery at any time, but also because of evacuation routes from the building. If,
in the case of a fire or other emergency, the main staircase were to be impassable, it would be
necessary to evacuate the Council Chamber through the Public Gallery and, from there, down the
staircase that leads from the Public Gallery to the central courtyard. It is not possible, however, to
know which route is most appropriate, if an alarm is sounded, without a quick preliminary examination
being made.

(a) Therefore, if the fire alarm is sounded during a meeting of the County Council:-

- the Democratic Services Manager (or another Democratic Services Officer) will act as Fire
Evacuation Warden and will issue instructions on the appropriate exit to use, as soon as it
is established by a Demaocratic Services officer whether the main staircase is clear of fire
or obstruction;

- please leave your seat without delay, so that you are ready to leave the Chamber when
the evacuation route is clear;

- if evacuation is via the main staircase, please leave the building by the main doors, but
assemble on the south side car park (with Members’ parking bays marked in red);

- if evacuation is via the Public Gallery, please leave the Chamber via the doors in the
Labour/Liberal Democrat comer of the room, through the Public Gallery and down the
staircase to the centre courtyard, from there via the courtyard gate to assemble in the
north side car park (by the Superintendent’s house on Racecourse Lane);

- Democratic Services staff will ensure that the Chamber and Public Gallery are cleared,
that windows and doors are closed wherever possible, and will report to the Fire
Evacuation Controller.

(b) If the fire alarm is sounded during Group meetings:-

- please close all windows and proceed to the nearest exit (subject to that being free of fire
or other obstruction) closing any doors behind you;

- check that no-one has been left in the room in which you are meeting;
- assemble on the south side car park (with Members’ parking bays marked in red); and

- ask one of the Group to report to the Fire Evacuation Controller who will be at the main
entrance doors, (without re-entering the building) that the room you evacuated was clear of
people.

(c) If you are in another room when the fire alarm is sounded, for example your Group Room, the
Members’ Lounge or Dining Room:-

- please ensure that no-one else remains in the room;
- check (as far as reasonably practicable) that windows and adjoining doors are closed;

- close the door after leaving the room and leave the building by the nearest exit

- then, without re-entering the building, report to the Fire Evacuation Controller at the
main entrance doors that the room which you evacuated was clear of other persons.

(NOTE: These notes and the plan overleaf seek to do no more than give outline guidance to
Members on action they should take if the fire alarm is sounded while they are in the
building. It is not possible to provide detailed guidance which will cover every
eventuality. The core purposes of the guidance note are to assist with the safe
evacuation of all persons in the building and to ensure that the officer acting as Fire
Evacuation Controller is able to give the Fire and Rescue Service, when they attend
any fire, the best achievable information about whether any persons may remain in
the building and, if so, their likely location. Every report of a room being clear of
persons assists substantially in this task. The Democratic Services Manager will be
pleased to receive any comments about these guidance notes, particularly as to how
they might be improved).



